

No. 1.

OCTOBER, 1973.

Our 1973/74 Season is about to begin and I am pleased to introduce you to the first edition of the Club's 'HENSMAN NEWS'. As an experiment a Newsletter will be circulated monthly to members during the six summer months. The advertising space on the Newsletter will enable this to be done at no cost to the Club. We hope by this means to keep members fully informed of the Club's various activities and thereby build up a strong club spirit.

The courts have been closed since mid July however much activity has taken place in that time and we hope the inconvenience will be compensated for by having improved courts this season. Briefly the courts have been scarified, cored, top-dressed and now given a heavy application of fertilizer. The South Perth City Council have now provided us with a new Mower. A drinks Servery has been built into the Afternoon Tea room and a door has been fitted into the Captain's room. All these should assist in the smooth running of the Club in this and future years.

I look forward to seeing you at the Club's Opening Day and wish you all a successful and enjoyable season.

DENE RUNDLE - President.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

At the Annual General Meeting held on 10th August the following Office Bearers for this season were elected :-

President
Vice-President
Captains - Men
Ladies
Vice Captains

Dene Rundle Kevin Fitzgerald Rodney Skipworth Margaret Napier John Miller Joan Campbell

Secretary Treasurer Committee Doreen Potter
Doug Webster
Hedley Bond
Bob Howman
Geoff Thomas
Elaine Skipworth
Pat Chamberlain
Ross Harrold

SIDELINES

The courts have been closed since mid July however much activity has taken place in that time and we hope the inconvenience will be compensated for by having improved courts this season. Briefly the courts have been scarified, cored, top-dressed and now given a heavy application of fertilizer. The South Perth City Council have now provided us with a new Mower. A drinks Servery has been built into the Afternoon Tea room and a door has been fitted into the Captain's room. All these should assist in the smooth running of the Club in this and future years.

I look forward to seeing you at the Club's Opening Day and wish you all a successful and enjoyable season.

DENE RUNDLE - President.

At the Annual General Meeting held on 10th August the following Office Bearers for this season were elected :-

President Vice-President Captains - Men Ladies Vice Captains

Dene Rundle Kevin Fitzgerald Rodney Skipworth Committee Margaret Napier John Miller Joan Campbell

Secretary Treasurer

Doreen Potter Doug Webster Hedley Bond Bob Howman Geoff Thomas Elaine Skipworth Pat Chamberlain Ross Harrold

# SIDELINES

Recently two of our Miss Tennis entrants became 'Mrs.' both on the same day. Karen King (Miss W.A. Tomis 1970) married Geoff Spalding and Erica Gliddon married Phillip Taymond. We wish them well.

Elizabeth Gorham gained the distinction of being selected in the State Junior Women's Lacrosse Team.

Robert Murton, a student at Como High School, as is Elizabeth, was a member of the school Hockey team which won the Senior High Schools competition.

Jack and Vida Moir have just arrived home after a stay of several months in the U.K. Both keen golfers nowadays, their clubs were an important part of their luggage as they hoped to take many divots from the famous courses over there.

Two new members of last year, Joy Richman and her daughter Leigh, have been enjoying a short holiday to England. The Richmans are now handling the Hall bookings. Nice to see new members doing something in the Club.

Martin Whitely was a member of the Manning Under 15 football team which won the premiership in the Perth District Interclub Competition.

### SOCIAL CLUB NEWS

On opening day a Barbecue Tea is planned. As this time of the year it can become a little chilly at night, we are planning to light up at 5.30 p.m. and have tea between 6.00 and 7.00. Bring a change of clothes, have a shower after tennis and you'll be more comfortable. We suggest you bring your own food, although a limited amount will be on the premises for sale. Liquid refreshments will be available.

Last year's TENNICTHON was a great success. This years will be better still with your complete support. This time it will be run over the afternoon only. It is a fund-raising event and as you would know, anything made out of this type of day helps to subsidise the subscriptions you pay. An event like this means that non club members can be approached to sponsor you and therefore help to pay for your tennis. The Tennisthon is not for juniors only - indeed seniors have more scope for obtaining sponsors -- think about it! Do you work in an office?.. people sell you raffle tickets..you sell them Tennisthon.

Going to a Social? .. after a few beers people will sponsor you for anything.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

Let's really work at it .. get those sheets full of sponsors' names.

## THE COMPETION SCENE

The start of Pennants are earlier this year commencing on 17th and 18th November.

Nice to see Kerryl Chute performing so well in the W.A.L.T.A. run Grand Prix held during the winter months.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

You may have read in the 'Daily News' recently in an article which gave the Club a "pat on the back" that we are running an Underage Tournament for the W.A.L.T.A. from 14th to 18th January. A Sub-Committee has been appointed to run it but the support of all members is necessary for it to be a success.

This is our first Newsletter, as you can see it has a mixture of Club business and personal news. Club and Social club business news can be obtained from our Committee but "The Competition Scene" and "Sidelines" is a little harder. Please advise Doug Napier 60.3605, of any news which may be useful to these columns. We don't wish to offend people by not giving them a mention, but if we don't know we can't print it.

the subscriptions you pay. An event like this means that non club members can be approached to sponsor you and therefore help to pay for your tennis. The Tennisthon is not for juniors only - indeed seniors have more scope for obtaining sponsors -- think about it! Do you work in an office?.. people sell you raffle tickets..you sell them Tennisthon.

Going to a Social? .. after a few beers people will sponsor you for anything.

Let's really work at it .. get those sheets full of sponsors' names.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

### THE COMPETION SCENE

The start of Pennants are earlier this year commencing on 17th and 18th November.

Nice to see Kerryl Chute performing so well in the W.A.L.T.A. run Grand Prix held during the winter months.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

You may have read in the 'Daily News' recently in an article which gave the Club a "pat on the back" that we are running an Underage Tournament for the W.A.L.T.A. from 14th to 18th January. A Sub-Committee has been appointed to run it but the support of all members is necessary for it to be a success.

This is our first Newsletter, as you can see it has a mixture of Club business and personal news. Club and Social club business news can be obtained from our Committee but "The Competition Scene" and "Sidelines" is a little harder. Please advise Doug Napier 60.3605, of any news which may be useful to these columns. We don't wish to offend people by not giving them a mention, but if we don't know we can't print it.

# DOUG NAPIER TENNIS FOUNDATION

GROUP COACHING SATURDAY MORNINGS

PRIVATE LESSONS BY APPOINTMENT

ALL EQUIPMENT AND 'SIMPSON' CLOTHING SALES

PHONE 60-3605